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On Wednesday June 1, 2005, the Forsyth County Board of Health held its regularly scheduled meeting in the 
Board Room at the Forsyth County Department of Public Health.  Dr. McLain, Chair, called the meeting to 
order at 5:37 p.m. 
 
Approval of Minutes:  Minutes of the May 4, 2005 Board of Health meeting were approved.     
 
Old Business: 
 
Dr. Monroe discussed the Board of Health Reporting Calendar for himself and the Annual Division Reports in 
the Department.  Copies of the Reporting Calendar were redistributed to all Board Members.   
 
Vera Robinson passed around pictures of some people involved with the booth that they set up for the Healthy 
Carolinians. 
 
 
 



New Business: 
 
Dr. McLean mentioned that he had received some information concerning the 13th Annual Conference of the 
National Association of Local Boards of Health.  This is coming up in August and being held in Nashville, 
Tennessee.  There were no appropriated funds in the budget for Board Members that might be interested in 
attending; there was no further discussion.   
 
Dr. Monroe and Bob Whitwam informed the board about a situation with Bowen Branch/Brushy Fork Creek. The 
problem has actually been there for decades.  Dr. Monroe said that a meeting had been scheduled for earlier that 
same day, but it had been cancelled due to delays in testing that the State was conducting.  The meeting was to 
involve the Environmental Epidemiologists, Toxicologists, Hazardous Waste Management, Division of Water 
Quality, City and County Officials, Environmental Affairs, Bob Whitwam and Dr. Monroe.  At the meeting they 
were to discuss a plan for cleaning up the area, as well as explaining the situation to the public.  The plan was to 
include briefing the government officials and then releasing it to the media.  Dr. Monroe explained that he was 
bringing it to the Boards attention because it was a potential media story.  He advised the Board that he would 
keep Dr. McLain informed as to the plans to reschedule future meetings or other activities, which may include a 
press conference. 
 
Committee Reports: 
 
Members of the Board had a brief discussion in reference to their Nutrition Committee Reports.  Dr. Sides, Judi 
Chandler, Nancy Hardie, Jane Mosko and Beaufort Bailey are members of the committee that is working with 
nutrition issues.  It was reported that they were meeting with school administration the very next night to discuss 
this issue. 
 
Other Business: 
 
The Board determined by consensus that there will be no July Board Meeting 
 
Dr. Monroe and the Board members went into an Executive Session to discuss a personnel matter.  
 
The Board returned to open session and adjourned at 6:28 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Dr. C. Timothy Monroe 
Secretary to the Board 
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